
January 31, 1951 

Yr. Thomas L. Peyton 
Chief, Disposal Branch 
Real Property Disposal Division 
Public Buildings Service 
General Services Administration 
Washington 25, D. C. 

Dear Mr. Peyton: 

This office has received advice from the Regional Property 
Coordinator, San Francisco, that the City of Pacific Grove, 
California, is interested in acquiring 2.23 acres of land located 
at the Point Pinos Light Station, now a part of the U. S. Coast 
Guard Reservation at Pacific Grove, California. Steps are ap-
parently being taken by the Coast Guard to report the subject 
property as excess to its need. 

This is to advise you that if and when the subject property 
becomes surplus to the needs of the Government, assignment to 
this Agency will be requested for disposal to the City of Pacific 
Grove for health purposes as a site for a sewage disposal plant. 

Sincerely yours, 

Edmund Baxter 
Property Utilization Coordinator 
Health and Education 

WTFrazier; fbc 
cc: Regional Director, San Francisco 

Attn: Reg. Prop. Coordinator 
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